
Welcome: 

Please join us in welcoming our newest addition 

to the Blue Haven Family: 

 Eric & Molly Gadway on Maple 17 

 Michael & Karen Long on Cedar F 

Happy Birthday 

Birthday greetings this 

week go out to: 

 8/15 A.J. Brunet 

 8/17 Julie Short 

 8/18 Irene Lavalley 

 8/18 Anna Cordella 

 8/18 Jason Hosie 

 8/18 Lucas Magera 

 8/18 Logan Allen 

Happy Anniversary 

Anniversary greetings this week go out to. 

 8/14 Cindy & Avi Karnofsky (27 years) 

 8/15 Cindy & Todd Smith 

 8/18 Julie & Scott Short (25 years) 
 8/19 Eileen & David Bosley 

50/50 
#3815586-Our lucky winners last week were 

Peter & Doreen Michel from Pinewood. Who 

won $637.50. Congratulations. 

Events for this week 

Friday  August 14th  

 7:00 PM- Horseshoes everyone is welcome 

to come and join in the game. Horseshoe 

pits near clubhouse. 

 7:30pm-Texas Hold'em- Want to test your 

luck ? Join us at the clubhouse, play some 

cards and possibly win some cash. There is 

a $10.00 entry fee. See Danny Adams at 

Riverside 24 with questions.      

Saturday  August 15th  

 50/50- The sellers will be going door to 

door throughout the park. If you miss your 

50/50 ticket seller in your area, please 

feel free to see John Gagnon on Michelle 

21 to purchase your lucky ticket !  

 10:0am- Kids Bingo- Hey kids we have new 

prizes so grab your friends and come and 

join the fun. 

 10:00am-Adult Softball- We will be play-

ing every Saturday morning. So grab you 

glove and your pals and come and join the 

fun. All adults, teens and bigger kids wel-

come. 

 8:30pm-St.Patrick's Day Dance-Tickets 

for the Irish baskets will be available 

starting this weekend. The cost  will be 

$1.00 each of 6 for $5.00. You can pur-

chase the tickets at the office or at the 

dance. The baskets are on display at the 

office or at the dance. Irish whiskey 

shooters will be available for $1.50 & Jello 

shots for $1.00 each. Ken & Ray. The mu-

sic is by KTK. 

August 14, 2015 



Sunday  August 16th  

 10:00am Kid Softball- Hey kids grab your 

shoes and your gloves and maybe even a 

couple of buddy’s and meet at the south 

ball field and lets all have some fun. 

 10:00am- Line Dancing-Come and join the 

fun this is a good form of exercise and 

lots of fun. 

 6:30pm-Darts- If you like to play darts, 

come and join us in the clubhouse for a 

friendly game. You can join a game or just 

watch and visit with old friends and may-

be make a few new ones. Don't forget to 

bring your darts 

Monday August 17th  

 7:00pm-Adult Bingo-Come and join us and 

you just might be a winner. Children may 

attend, but must be with an adult. And 

must purchase a entry pack 

Thursday August 20th  

 1:00pm-

Cafts-With 

Miss Flo-Come 

and join in the  

fun.  

 

Updates On Events 

Crafts: Cats, bats and scary guys. Halloween 

crafts were done by some happy campers. Miss 

Flo thanks everyone who came. 

 

Fishing Derby: It was another great turn out 

for the fishing derby! Over 30 young fishermen 

& girls came out to fish and it was close right to 

the end. The Winners were:  

10 and under: 

Perch: Kyle Whit-

taker 

Bass: Kyle Whit-

taker 

11-17: 

Perch: Caydon 

Agoney 

Bass: Connor Coyle 

Trout: Ashton Nolan 

Thanks to all who participated and to the volun-

teers who greatly contribute to the success of 

this event. 

Kid's Bingo:  Even with the on going Fishing 

derby we had about 50 kids. Many of them were 

happy newcomers who won prizes. See you all 

again next week. Ray & Margaret 

Adult Softball: Wow! 22 players came for a 

great game 18 to 11. Thanks again to the teens 

and bigger kids that added to the count. See you 

next week Saturday at 10am 
 



Kid's Halloween Party: Trick or Treat! 

There were no tricks at this years Blue Haven 

Halloween Party! Instead there were lots of 

treats and fun to be had by all the kids! 

Games like Musical Chairs, Haystack Balloon 

Race, Wrap the Mummy and Bob for the 

Doughnut were among the activities set up for 

the kids in addition to making a Ghost Craft 

and Trick or Treat bag to put all the goodies in! 

Homemade treats like cup cakes donated to us 

by our fellow campers Brian Gadway and Antho-

ny Biasini, Cake Pops and Candied Apples made 

by Heather Agoney who also helped be a team 

leader and decorator, Lori Belair Boyle who was 

a team leader and decorator, Devin Boyle for 

also being a team leader and decorator, Jane 

Way, Melody Eichler for assisting in decorat-

ing, Makenzie Boyle and Ella Bourgon for run-

ning he craft table, Carol Davis and Sharon 

Rowley for helping running the food tables and 

assisting with decorating and clean up! Sharon 

and Tom Rathbun for helping with everything 

from assembling the treats, decorating, clean 

up and assisting during the party. Costumes 

were worn by most of the 103 kids! Thanks to 

everyone who helped make this a huge suc-

cess! For the 

kids who 

forgot to 

pick up there 

craft pro-

jects they 

can find them 

at the office. 

Thanks to the 

Collins for 

the toys! For 

those who I 

forgot to 

mention, 

Thank you! 

Halloween Golf Cart Parade: This year 

was the first for the Halloween Golf Cart Pa-

rade. We had some scary carts and good par-

ticipation. Winner were 1st place - Lori Boyle 

with a prize of $30.00, 2nd Place - Mike Diabo 

$20.00, and 3rd Place was Donald Martin 

$10.00. Your prizes are located at the office. 

Don't forget to pick them up and Thanks to all 

who participated.  

Halloween Horror Movie: The Teen Mov-

ie night had a great attendance ! We watched 

"House at the End of The Street" and got 

some good scares in there with a few of our 

spectators laughing, some jumping, and some 

spilling their popcorn out of fright! A great 

way to end of a wonderful Halloween week-

end ! Thanks to all who came!  Jennifer 

 



Kid's Softball: What a great game with 25 

kids. The Dragon Flies fi-

nally moved ahead 20 to 19 

and won when Connor Coyle 

cracked a solid home run 

into left field and made his 

own RBI. Ethan Barns made 

a 3 run hit double. The Kill-

er Bees played a hard game 

with Madisson Farrell get-

ting home 3 times and 

Shaylin Herne making a 

beautiful catch. See you all next week Sunday 

10am. All kids welcome  even if you have not 

played yet and we have bats and gloves. 

Darts:  We had 16 players all having a fine 
evening. Game finishes by men: Charlie & Harold 
with 2 each. George, Herbie, Allen and Patrick 
with 1 each. First game won by team: Har-
old, Allen, Debbie and Avi. Second game 
won by team: Allison, Charlie and Bill. See 
you all next Sunday 6:30pm. Don't forget 
the Blue Haven Dart Tournament is Sep-
tember 12th 2015. 

Adult Bingo: Reminder we are selling 
snacks, water and dabbers!! Also no loose 
change please. The pickle jar is now at 
$194.00. Come try your luck. Our big win-
ner tonight was Mike  Kennedy.  

Up coming events: 
Watch future newsletters for more infor-
mation on these events. 
 Kids Crafts: August 20th -This is the 

week we start our memory stones. We 
will do them for a few weeks. 

 Triathlon Run: August 22nd  
 Movie Night: August 22nd  
 Firemen Appreciation Dance: August 

28th  
 Kids Soccer Day: August 29th  
 
 

Note: For anyone that won a prize from the 
Christmas light judging or the golf cart pa-
rade. If you have not received your prize yet 
please see Theresa in the office. 

On a disappointing note: Two sites by 
the lake, that are always welcoming to young 
fishermen, had been damaged over the week-
end. Please be respectful of other people's 
property & lots. Carry it in-Carry it out. 

Lost & Found: Please come to the office 
to check the lost and found box. We have 
quite a bit of stuff in it. We also have a set 
of keys, sunglasses and some ear buds that 
were found. 

Special Note: Gerry Cantwell from 
Michelle 24 is collecting aluminum tabs off 
soda cans and beer cans. This will aid in pur-
chasing wheel chairs for the handicapped. 
Please help him out any way that you can! 



2015 Site Rent Reminder- As a re-
minder all site rent is now over due. It will 
soon be time to start taking deposits for 
2016. As you know we can not take your de-
posit if you have any over due balance's on 
your account for site rent, power or service 
work. Please come to the office and check to 
be sure that you are up to date on your ac-
count and the power. Payments can be made 
at either the  Blue Haven office or the 
Plattsburgh office. NOTICE!!!! Beginning for 
the 2015 season and in the future, ANYONE 
who does NOT pay their site rent IN FULL 
by June 1 st , for TWO (2) consecutive sea-
sons, will see an increase of $75 in their Site 
Rental. This DOES include anyone who makes 
special arrangements to be paid AFTER June 
1 st . Regular missed payment fees and inter-
est still apply. Please refer to Page 2 Rates & 
Forms of payment in your Policy Book- The 
policy clearly states that ALL site rentals 
MUST be paid by June 1 st , no matter what 
payment plan you choose. You can get an up-
dated page for your policy book from There-
sa at the office. 

Notes/Reminders: 

Mail: 
 Please stop into the office and check the 

mail box. The box is full of various guests’ 
mail, and your mail could be here!   

Issues in the Park: 
 Please see Dave or Theresa in the office 

for any park issues, so they can arrange 
to have them taken care of. 

 Please see Dave at the office and refer 
to your guideline book before you dig, cut, 
trim, buy a shed or build anything. 

Gazette Entries 
 If you would like to put something in the 

Gazette, have the submission to the Blue 
Haven office by no later then 12:00 PM 
on Tuesday. 

 

Trash: 
 Please do not put household trash in the 

trash cans near the bathhouses and/or com-
mon areas.  

 There are dumpsters on the South Side be-
side the pool to be used for trash.  

 Please do NOT put wood of any kind in the 
dumpsters. Just leave it on the ground and 
our employees with take care of it.  

 If you need help finding the dumpsters, any 
staff member would be glad to show you 
where they are located. 

 You can also go to the office and get a map 
to show you where the rubbish bins are. 

Quiet Hours: 
Please be considerate of your neighbors and re-
member the quiet hours. These hours are: 

Weekdays = 10:00pm-9:00am.  

Weekends/Holidays = 11:00pm-10:00am 

Please try not to mow your lawns or play loud 
music during these quiet hours. 

Pet reminders: 
 Please clean up after your pets. Especially 

when the pet makes messes on the ball field 
or the boat launches.  

 While at your site, always keep your dog on 
a leash, whether you are there or not.  

 Please keep your neighbors in mind when 
your dog is barking. Not everyone is a pet 
lover, and we need to be courteous to them. 

Golf Cart reminders:  
 All golf carts MUST obey the post speed 

limit of 5 mph.  

 No one under the age of 16 is allowed to 
drive a golf cart.  

 All golf carts need to have lights to be driv-
en at night. 

 Please register the golf carts with the of-
fice and have a registered number on them.  

 When you sell your golf cart, please remem-
ber the new owner must register their new 
golf cart in their name and get a new num-
ber from the office. 

 

 


